

## THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES October 11, 2023

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, Bill Shaheen

In Attendance: Alan Weiss, and Aleksandra Ponomareva

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and all members were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes from September 26, 2023.
- 2. The Board voted on and members Dick, Lee and Bill approved each of the following:

Timesheet for Colleen, 10/7/23

Money Turnover, 10/11/23

Bills payable for Quill office supplies

Well permit for Scott Grondin at lot 1 Morgan Street (former Trompke lot)

Temporary food permit for Fire Pies, 10/6 at the Wine Haus

Mobile food permit for Craven Food Truck, 10/6-10/8 at the Wine Haus

- 3. The Board took no action on the well permit for Cushing & Sons at 12 South Street. An engineered drawing and research of the property for sources of contamination is required. The Board instructed the Assistant to notify Ezra Cushing that the permit was not approved.
- 4. The Board stated that temporary one day permits will be issued for non-profit agencies only. All other vendors must apply for a mobile permit for a fee of \$100. The Board will require mobile permit applicants to show a license from the town of their home base of operations.
- 5. The Board members Dick, Lee and Bill received this Title 5 Inspection Report: 54 North Street by Neil Jackson, as a pass
- 6. Bob Sheehan was present to submit a complete, new construction septic design for a 3-bedroom house at lot 1 Morgan Street (former Trompke lot). The review was complete. The Board approved the design subject to trench permit, and fill.
- 7. Alan Weiss was present to discuss the repair of a demolished 3-bedroom house, complete system at 51 Forge Pond Road. After discussion, the Board approved the design pending the well water test results. Once the water results are reviewed by Bill, the Board will allow the Assistant to sign-off on the building permit. If the water report is not good, a letter with a treatment plan must be submitted by a water treatment specialist. The septic design is also subject to a maintenance agreement, trench permit, and fill.

- 8. The Board discussed a complaint of septic odors coming from 12 Ken Lane. Dick will drive by 12 and 14 Ken Lane to see if either is a raised system. This will be discussed at the next meeting.
- 9. The Board discussed Health Inspectors. Dick discussed the position with Lynn Diniz the current health inspector. He is going to speak to Chris Martin about the funds to pay more per inspection. Permit fees may have to be increased.
- 10. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 24, 2023, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 11. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:30pm.

Respectfully subr	nitted,
Colle	Merdale
Colleen Aberdale	, Board of Health Assistant

Richard Bembardier/Cx Richard G. Bombardier, Chair Lee Lalande/Cx

Lee Lalonde

William Shaheen